
Compliance action taken for childcare provision

Ref: EY378609/5208646

Date: 11 August 2022

Summary of outcome

Her Majesty's Chief Inspector of Education, Children's Services and Skills is leading Ofsted's 
work into how regulated early years and childcare providers in England have delivered child-
centred practice and care, within the context of the restrictions placed on society during the 
COVID-19 (coronavirus) pandemic.  

All early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the Statutory framework for 
the early years foundation stage. If we find that a provider is not meeting the requirements, 
we can take action to ensure they put matters right. On 13 July 2022, we completed an 
inspection of this provider. We found the provider was not meeting some of these 
requirements. Following this inspection, we served the provider with a Welfare 
Requirements Notice (WRN). This is a legal notice that requires the provider to take the 
actions below within the timescales set out. The provider will be able to give parents further 
information about this.   

Actions needed by 20 July 2022:  

demonstrate the steps you have taken to improve your knowledge and understanding of 
safeguarding policies and guidance so that you can identify signs a child may be at risk of 
harm  

demonstrate the steps you have taken to improve your knowledge and understanding of the 
'Prevent duty guidance for England and Wales' so you can identify the signs a child may be 
exposed to extremism or radicalisation  

ensure that appropriate hygiene measures are put in place to prevent children becoming 
unwell  

ensure that sleeping children are checked regularly  

ensure bedding is in good condition and suited to the age of the child, in line with latest 
government safety guidance  

carry out regular checks of toys and equipment to ensure they are in a good state of repair 
and appropriate for the age of children in your care.  



 On 21 July 2022, we carried out an unannounced visit to monitor the WRN.  We are 
satisfied that the provider has met the actions. The provider is still registered with Ofsted.
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